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Tuesday 21st November 2017 
Dear Parents, 
 
NEARS Cross Country Competition at St Giles, Horsted Keynes 
Well done to our amazing cross country team who represented the school superbly at this exciting event. 
All of the children trained hard at school and we showed tremendous fitness, endurance and resilience to 
run up the steep muddy hills in the autumn cold. Our girls’ team finished 5th overall, the boys were 2nd and 
Twineham were 3rd overall! This was an excellent result and we are very proud of the whole team: Ralf, 
Zach B, Aaron, James, Bruno, Maddie, Milly H, Darcy, Amelia and Rose. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        

Here’s Ralf running neck-and-neck with the eventual 
boys’ champion from Warninglid  

 

Pollution in Church Lane 
Please can car engines be switched off as much as possible when waiting in Church Lane. 
We must try to reduce the harmful fumes being inhaled by children, parents and residents 
during peak times, so wherever possible let’s avoid having cars running while we wait.  
 



West Sussex County Council 

Diary dates 

Friday 1st December Non-uniform day followed by FOTS Christmas Fair 
Thursday 12th December 4:30pm – 6:30pm: FOTS Christmas Disco 

Wednesday 13th December  2pm Willow and Oakwood Christmas Show: afternoon 
performance  

Thursday  14th December  2:30pm Buttercups and Poppy Christmas Concert: 
performance to parents 

Thursday  14th December  6pm Willow and Oakwood Christmas Show: evening 
performance  

Monday 18th December 1pm Christmas Parties at school 
Tuesday 19th December 9am Christmas Service in Church – everybody welcome 

Tuesday 19th December Last day of term for pupils 
Wednesday 20th December School closed for INSET 

Thursday 4th January 2018 Children return to school 

Monday 12th February 2018 Half-term break 
 
Kind regards, 
Scott Reece 


